
ST. MONICA CONCERT SERIES VACCINATION POLICY 

We are thrilled to be starting our concert series again, and for our first concert we are excited to have members of the 

American Symphony Orchestra. Like other performance spaces in NYC, we of course must navigate our “new 

normal”. At our worship services we have our honor system: if you are not vaccinated you are asked to mask. 

However, our public concert series will require masks for all attendees, and will also require proof of vaccination or 

a negative covid test. If you have attended other performances in NYC you are probably already familiar with these 

protocols.  

VACCINATIONS REQUIRED FOR CONCERT SERIES 

You must be fully vaccinated with an FDA or WHO authorized vaccine to attend a performance. Be ready to show 

proof of vaccination at the time of entry into the performance space. “Fully vaccinated” means the performance date 

you are attending must be: 

at least 14 days after your second dose of the same FDA or WHO authorized two dose COVID-19 vaccine. 

or 

at least 14 days after your single dose of an FDA or WHO authorized single dose COVID-19 vaccine. 

IF YOU CANNOT BE VACCINATED 

Children under the age of 12 or those who need reasonable accommodations due to a medical condition must provide 

proof of at least one of the following: 

negative COVID-19 PCR test taken within 72 hours of the performance. 

or 

negative COVID-19 rapid antigen test taken within 6 hours of the performance. 

You may present proof of vaccination or a negative test on paper or a smartphone. At-home rapid tests will 

not be accepted. 

PHOTO ID REQUIRED 

Along with proof of vaccination, all guests 18 years or older must also present a government-issued photo ID, such 

as a driver’s license or passport. 

Guests under 18 may also use a school ID. 

Children under 12 must be accompanied by an adult who meets the above requirements. 

 

We ask for your understanding and patience as we all become accustomed to these necessary procedures. We all want 

everything to go back to the “way it was”, however, that can’t happen just yet. As CDC recommendations and New 

York City requirements change, we will adjust our requirements. For now, we will proceed accordingly and do 

everything we can to enjoy live performance again!  

Thank you for your help to create a safe performance space for all. 

Sincerely, 

John Zupan 
Director of Music 


